Information Classification: PUBLIC

Information Classification: PUBLIC

Information Classification: PUBLIC

Cornwall Councillor Report – Mevagissey Parish – May 2025
I hope you are all well as we head into the summer months.
It’s been a hectic few months for me, culminating in the local elections which were on 1 May.
I was delighted to be returned again, with an absolute majority – 50% of the vote, to represent Mevagissey and St Austell Bay for the next four years on Cornwall Council.
Given the absolute hammering that the Conservative Party took both across Cornwall and nationwide, I am humbled to be returned, particularly with such a majority, and am grateful to those who gave me their support, of all political persuasions and none, to continue being Cornwall Councillor for our wonderful area.
That being, said, it is now time to look forward.
Because of the fluid situation around the leadership of the council, this means that there has been no cabinet or leader to speak to since 1 May, which has made some of my typical work on your behalf a bit more difficult than usual.
As I write this, it remains to be seen what the new administration of Cornwall Council will look like, as the elections returned a result of no overall control at county hall. This will be voted on at the Full Council which takes place on 20th May.
My first priority will be working with all like-minded councillors to ensure the council keeps running, is able to deliver its services, and to support vulnerable people who need our assistance. 
And I will continue to do all I can to be your local champion and deliver for our area and for Cornwall.
I was delighted to see the Mevagissey Activity Centre successful with another bid from Cornwall Council for funding towards upgrading their hall.
I was delighted to initially put the great folk at the MAC in touch with Cornwall Council for this and their other bids, and have subsequently worked hard to ensure the council knew just how important the MAC is for Mevagissey. 
I am pleased to see their success with this, as well as the successful MUGA bid, which has £40k from Cornwall Council, as well as £18k from the parish council, and has now been taken over the line by an impressive community fundraising campaign.
It's great to see the MAC so well supported.	
Also in terms of the SPF, last week it was good to welcome our Community Link Officer Sarah Scoltock, to Mevagissey to discuss recent applications and I am hopeful that we will see more good news here for several of the local organisations that have also put bids in recently soon.
Finally, I was humbled to play a small role in the incredibly moving VE Day 80th Anniversary service at the War Memorial. Thank you to all involved in putting this together.
As ever, should anyone need my assistance with anything, they can get in touch by email at cllr.james.mustoe@cornwall.gov.uk or on 07885277670. 


